 

LMC Update to All Practices 2nd September 2013
 

For the past 6 months the LMC, Board and Secondary Care colleagues have been carrying out work to ensure that the long standing problems that exist between the Primary and Secondary Interface are addressed.

Secondary Care asking GPs to chase investigation results/relay results to patients, refer patients if results are abnormal, etc.
We have been focussing on the multiple examples that we continue to receive in the LMC offices where Secondary Care colleagues are asking us to chase the results of investigations that have been requested in the hospital setting.   Frequently these requests are on discharge letters and/or patients are just told to see the GP.

As you are by now aware the GMC advice on this is clear - the person who orders the test holds the professional responsibility for chasing up the test and actioning the result in partnership with the patient.   It is not appropriate to pass this responsibility to the GP.

Secondary Care management have already done considerable work over the past few months with both consultants and juniors to address this, yet it appears that the message has not fully infiltrated certain groups or specialities.  We are unsure why this is the case.

Therefore can we ask you to send us any examples you have of this continued problem over the next few weeks?  The aim is to see where the communication process can be improved in addressing this so that this issue can be finally resolved.  Please email examples (with patient identifiable information removed) to mary.fingland@glasgow-lmc.co.uk or fax to 0141 332 6798.

Prescribing
The Interface Group is currently working on a paperless (EDT) solution to the current handwritten outpatient prescribing letters.  The delay is getting Secondary Care IT systems to communicate with Docman effectively but a process is in place and a solution is in the pipeline.   We will keep you updated on this.
In the mean time we have attached a circular which was sent out last year and also in July this year to all Secondary Care colleagues advising them that they should not be asking patients to get outpatient medications from their GP surgery within 48 Hrs.

If you have any further problems with this you may want to use the circular as a reminder for colleagues in secondary care who may not have seen it or not realised the procedure.

Community Phlebotomy Clinic
We all recognise that outpatient clinics will run more efficiently if patients can have pre-clinic bloods or monitoring bloods carried out in the community but as previously stated GP practices do not have the resources to provide a phlebotomy service for all of Secondary Care.

The Interface Group has been developing a Community Phlebotomy Clinic where bloods can be carried out in a community setting at the consultant's direct request with the results of these tests returning directly to the requesting consultant.  The pilot aims to start at the end of this year and if successful could be a blueprint for wider services across the Board.

We will keep you informed.

Yours Sincerely
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